Graduating Class of 2016
PLEASE READ CAREFULLY

THIS LETTER CONTAINS IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING 

THE COMMENCEMENT EXERCISES



The Law Commencement Ceremony will be held in the Bert L. & Iris S. Wolstein Center, 2000 Prospect Avenue at 2:00 p.m. on Sunday, May 15, 2016. Dr. Mary T. Robinson, Chancellor of the University of Dublin and the first female President of Ireland, will be our commencement speaker.
REGISTRATION & ASSEMBLY


All law graduates are to check in at the registration desk located on the fourth floor of the Wolstein Center Pavilion & Banquet Center at 1:00 pm.  The entrance is located on Prospect Avenue and E. 21st Street.  As you enter this building, you will be on the third floor.  Please proceed up the stairway or use the elevator to the fourth floor, West Wing area.  At the registration desk, you will pick up your name card that contains the phonetic spelling of your name and you will be given instructions regarding the processional and ceremony.  Your name card will have a number in the upper right hand corner that designates your placement in line for the processional (one line – alphabetical order).  Please hold on to this card because you must present it to the readers on stage, Associate Deans Milena Sterio and Mark Sundahl, before you receive your diploma. If you have received honors, you will be given an honors medallion to wear and it will be given to you at the registration desk that day.  Honors, for the purposes of the commencement ceremony, are as of Fall semester and will be listed in the commencement program. Computation of honors for diplomas and transcripts will include all law courses taken at Cleveland-Marshall College of Law. Your name will appear in the commencement program as listed here: 
https://www.law.csuohio.edu/sites/default/files/currentstudents/commencementgrads2015-16.pdf unless you have contacted the Records Office to make a change.
Please remain in the fourth floor area of the West Wing because we will assemble there and the processional will begin from this area. *** There is no security in this area, so please give all valuable items to your families.****  (Ladies - please give careful thought to your footwear, as you will be descending multiple flights of stairs.) 
GUEST SEATING

The graduates will be seated on the floor section of the Wolstein Center.  Seating for your guests is strictly on a first-come basis in the lower and upper levels of the Wolstein Center. Please advise your guests to enter through Gates “A” and “D” on Prospect Avenue, and “B” on Carnegie Avenue.  If anyone in your family has special needs for seating, please notify me by May 1 so that arrangements can be made to accommodate your needs, (216) 687-2354 or j.m.natran@csuohio.edu.
PARKING

Each graduate will receive two special passes for the South Garage (Wolstein Garage) which is located on Prospect Avenue between E. 21st and E. 22nd Streets. Your student decal will not allow you to enter the South Garage on Commencement day.  Only the special parking pass, which needs to be scanned, will admit you to this 
garage.  Extra parking is also available for graduates and guests in the West and Central Garages on Sunday, May 15, 2016, at a cost of $10. 

· If your family has a handicap decal and requires special parking, please contact me and let me know.  Your family’s name will be given to the Parking Department and we will request that you be able to park in the Wolstein Center’s front lot on Prospect Avenue.
PROCESSIONAL AND PROGRAM

Professor Borden, The Marshal, will lead the graduates for the processional and recessional.  Please follow the Marshal’s instructions. When it is time for the distribution of diplomas, Professor Borden will begin with the first row of graduates and lead you to the stage. One row of graduates will proceed to the stage at a time – the remainder will please remain seated until called.  You will proceed up the stairway on the right side of the stage, hand your name card to be read by Associate Dean Milena Sterio or Associate Dean Mark Sundahl, go to center stage to receive your diploma from Dean Craig Boise, and exit down the left stairway.  Please allow adequate time for the person on stage to exit before you cross center stage to receive your diploma.
PHOTOGRAPHS


Arrangements have been made with a photographer to take pictures of each graduate as diplomas are received. There will be an additional photo opportunity after you leave the stage and you will be directed to this area.  After this photo is taken, please proceed back to your seat.  You will be contacted by GradTrak Studio, but have no obligation to purchase these photos.

RECEPTION


The entire ceremony lasts approximately an hour and a half to two hours. All graduates, families and friends are cordially invited to a reception in the Atrium of the Law building immediately following the ceremony.

REGALIA


The last day to place your order for your regalia is May 7.  The Bookstore will notify you when the regalia is ready for pick up.   Check to make sure all is in the bag – gown, tam, hood and tassel. The Bookstore will ask you to complete the name card when you pick up your regalia.  This is the card which you will present on stage when you receive your diploma.
TICKETS

          Your 10 tickets for the ceremony and 2 parking passes for the South Garage are contained in this envelope.  Extra tickets are always available for the ceremony. Please contact me if you require extra tickets, Jill Natran, LB 145, 216-687-2354. Tickets will not be mailed.  Graduates do not require tickets.  

If you have additional questions, please feel free to call me (216) 687-2354 or email, j.m.natran@csuohio.edu.   
Congratulations to all!!
